Chatsworth Area Library Board of Trustees
Regular Meeting
6:30 pm Tuesday January 16, 2024
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by President Janet Millis. In attendance were Trustees Kay Grizzle, Jeremy Millis, Janet Millis, Lisa Aberle and Rebecca de Garcia. Absent trustees Lucy Haberkorn and Mike Smith. Library director Jennifer Ernst was present along with staff member Sandy Harn.  Public attendee Melissa McClellan.
Trustee Lisa Aberle motioned to accept the consent agenda and Trustee Jeremy Millis 2nd.  All voted in favor and the agenda was accepted. Motion carried. 
The Secretary report was reviewed without comment. 
The Treasurer report was reviewed without comment.
Director’s report – the director reviewed her report.  After school program has two new adult volunteers to help with the program.  Reading enrichment program hope to have up and running by the first week of February.  Funds received from Alan Baltz to purchase necessary material for Reading Enrichment program. 
Old Business:
Shed Door needs looked at won’t stay closed – Jeremy volunteered to look at it and get a latch to fix it when weather permits
New Business:
Delinquent tax bills and payment – IRS bills have begun to arrive and first round with fees, penalties and interest nearly $48,000.00.  
Motion made by Kay and 2nd by Lisa approving the hiring of Russ Leigh Associates to negotiate tax settlement with the IRS on Library behalf.  Vote: Ayes – all.  Motion carried.
Possible Board Vacancies: Trustees Smith and Haberkorn are both in the nursing home and Jennifer to visit each of them to discuss. 
Ameren – Received quote for lighting costs for replacement.  After discussion decision made to continue inhouse cost saving measures.  
Adult Programming – discussed possible formation of committee to assist with planning and implementing. 
Motion made by Rebecca and 2nd by Lisa to increase the hourly rate of pay for Sandy Harn and Cory Zimmerman by 3% per hour retroactively to January 1, 2024.  Vote: Ayes – all.  Motion carried. 
Motion to authorize the director to complete and submit the Per Capita Grant for 2024 by January 30, 2024. Majority vote: Ayes (5).  Motion carried. 
Motion to make Janet Millis and Lisa Aberle officially CD redemption signees.  Majority vote: Yeas (5).  Motion carried. 
Motion by Kay and 2nd by Rebecca to redeem CD at Vermillion Valley Bank if required prior to February board meeting.  Vote: Ayes – all.  Motion carried. 
Motion made by Lisa and 2nd by Kay to purchase Chromebooks and Interactive Displays when funds received.  Vote: Ayes – all.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Input: None 
Trustee Jeremy motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 pm and Lisa 2nd.

The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 20th, 2024 at 6:30 pm.  









